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    Judging by the many smiles I saw, Reunion 2006 in Valley Forge, Pennsylvania April 19th through the 23rd was another great reunion! Traffic was a bit of a challenge as it always is in the Philadelphia area, but the weather was unseasonably warm and a topic of conversation most of the weekend. We had a total of 101 people at the reunion this year including 51 shipmates with 8 of them attending their first one. The eight “first timers” were Cecil Brown, Jeff Hathorn, Charles Kay, Joe Monagle, Jesse Newton, Paul Pisano, Dave Seidel and Carl Wallace. And it looks like Jeff Hathorn of Bakersfield, CA gets the longest drive award (2710 miles) while Ray Filewicz of Lansdale, PA, was closest to the pin edging out Jim Young of Phoenixville, PA by a mere 2.58 miles.

    The reunion got off to a fast start with the opening of the Hospitality Room at noon Wednesday for the setting up of our memorabilia, ship’s store and registration desk. The registration desk and ship’s store opened at 4 PM with each shipmate receiving a commemorative T-shirt, Valley Forge pin and welcome packet at check-in. The ship’s store featured several new items being debuted at the reunion including 16 oz mugs, long sleeved pullover wind shirts and framed pictures of the USS Mullinnix. The wine and cheese “early bird” reception Wednesday evening was well attended and enjoyed by everyone.

    Thursday morning 45 of us boarded the tour bus provided by American Heritage Landmark Tours, Inc. at 9 AM and headed out for a day of touring the Amish countryside in Lancaster County, Pennsylvania as we learned about the life style of the Old Order Amish. It was an educational day and an interesting look into a way of life much different than our own. The highlight of the day was the noon meal as we ate “family style” in one of the Old Order Amish homes. While we all agreed that living without many of our modern conveniences that we have become dependent upon just isn’t very appealing, the food was “out of this world”! We all ate way too much. We returned to the hotel about 5 PM. Those who chose not to go on the Thursday tour either went sight seeing on our own, shopping at the nearby King of Prussia Mall or enjoyed socializing with each other in the hospitality room. The registration desk remained open throughout the day and evening as attendees continued to arrive. The ship’s store also did a flurry of business in the evening.

    Friday morning 51 of us climbed on another of American Heritage Landmark Tours buses for another adventurous day. This time we were off to the Camden, NJ waterfront to spend the morning either touring the New Jersey state aquarium or onboard the Battleship New Jersey according to which option we had chosen. Both groups reported having enjoyed the morning although many agreed that the visit to the Battleship North Carolina in Wilmington, NC at the reunion in 2002 was much better because it had so many more spaces available to tour. After the bus trip back across the Delaware River and into Philadelphia for lunch on our own at the food court at the Bourse Building, we arrived at the National Constitution Center for a very moving narrative on what our freedoms and responsibilities as Americans is all about. We saw the Liberty Bell and Independence Hall as well and obviously, we were not the only ones to enjoy Historic Philadelphia this afternoon as we wondered if there were any school children in school today!

    Friday evening began with a “Taste of Philly” meal served at 4 buffet stations: a salad station, a soft pretzel and mustard station, a “build your own” Philly Cheesesteak station featuring both grilled beef and chicken with grilled onions and melted cheese and a soda and water ice station. The annual auction lived up to its billing as great entertainment without a cover charge and Joe Sprowls did a super job as “auctioneer without a beer” as he 

worked the crowd to the tune of $985 on the 50 items donated by the attending shipmates. What is it about these auctioneers from New Port Richie, FL? Must be the water.

    Saturday was another busy day for everyone and got off to an early start for the Executive Board as their annual meeting preceded the general business meeting. Maybe they should have a breakfast meeting next year? The annual business meeting was very productive with a lot of lively discussion and good participation. One of the many important accomplishments this year was approval of funding to launch our own Mullinnix Association website at www.ussmullinnixassociation.com. The membership also voted once again to donate $500 to Tin Can Sailors and $500 to the Forrest Sherman Foundation to assist those groups in their efforts with museum destroyers.  The membership also concurred with the Executive Board’s decision to conduct our 2008 reunion in the Chicago, IL area and a lot of discussion was held with respect to conducting a mini-reunion on the west coast, possibly in the San Diego, CA area in the fall of 2007. The idea of the mini-reunion is to “test the water” to see what kind of future reunion interest exists on the west coast.

    Saturday afternoon was filled with socializing in the Hospitality Room, sight seeing and shopping on our own, napping and the annual photo shoot for the reunion memory book. Many laughs were had during the group shots as a large wedding party was also doing their group shots in the hotel lobby area at the same time. More often than not, we had bridesmaids in our group shots! And a great big THANK-YOU goes out to shipmate Leonard Lollis for stepping forward to volunteer as our “reunion photographer” this year. We hope this partnership can continue! Shipmate Frank Wood and the reunion committee are hard at work to produce the book that each attending shipmate will get in the mail later this year.

    Saturday night always features our Annual Banquet and it got off to a positive start this year when our host hotel, The Hilton Valley Forge made our happy hour even happier! They made the first hour of our cash bar “on the house” as a token of their appreciation for our patience earlier in the weekend when they had some air conditioning problems in the hotel. We sincerely appreciated their generosity and raised our glasses to them! At 6:45 PM the pre-dinner program started with the President’s Welcome, presentation of the colors by the Villanova University Navy ROTC Color Guard during the playing of our National Anthem, presentation of the Memorial Table by Vice President Ron Webster and Grace said by newly elected Chaplain Mike Simmons. After a wonderful buffet dinner of stuffed chicken, top round of beef and stuffed flounder topped off with cutting and serving the sheet cake decorated to resemble the ship’s “ON GUARD” logo, ice cream and fresh strawberries numerous door prizes were awarded. Once again, every shipmate took home a door prize. Five lucky winners got a night off their hotel bill during the reunion! Additional door prizes were donated by our host hotel, the Valley Forge CVB, the Jacksonville, FL CVB (site of next year’s reunion), Tin Can Sailors and other cities that would like to host a future reunion for us. Bud and Ellen Neal took home the grand prize as they won our 50/50 raffle and then graciously donated $100 of their winnings back to the Association.

    All in all, another enjoyable and successful reunion with new friends made and old friendships strengthened. Once again, thanks to the generosity of our members with auction items donated and bought and the success of the 50/50 raffle, we didn’t lose money. The proceeds from the auction and the raffle allowed us to make the twin $500 donations at the business meeting again this year. Many thanks go out to all who made the 2006 reunion possible. Thanks to the guys and gals who helped set up the hospitality room and kept it spruced up all weekend. Thanks to those who made runs to the store for soda and water. Thanks to those who counted noses and kept each other on schedule on the tours. Thanks to everyone who attended for just being there when we needed you!

Your President

Bob Houghton   

